June 27,2021, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting of the
Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors.

Present: Steve Rathmann, Sal Fedele, Kevin Bartlett, Renee Wagner and Kyle Groves.

Kevin Bartlett stated that Public Comment would be accepted throughout the meeting as items
were being discussed and before each vote.

Mark Corey had prepared a letter reviewing the bids received for the Wilson Road
construction project. Bids were opened as advertised at 11:00 a.m., on June 28, 2021. Bids
were received from Lindy Paving at $ 248,380.00 and Joseph McCormick Construction
Company at $ 235,982.71. The Joseph McCormick Construction Company bid was complete
and mathematically correct.

Funding of the project was discussed. Using general and liquid fuels reserve funds to cover
the budget shortage was discussed. Using the Fire Company allocation and excess funds in the
diesel fuel and snow removal category was discussed. Paying the Fire Company allocation
later in the year was discussed.

Steve Rathmann made a motion to award the contract for repairs to Wilson Road to Joseph
McCormick Construction Company at $ 235,982.71. Sal Fedele seconded. Kevin Bartlett
abstained, as he sometimes works for Joseph McCormick Construction Company. Vote -
Steve Rathmann - yes, Sal Fedele - yes and Kevin Bartlett - abstained. Motion carried.

Kevin Bartlett stated that he saw Gus Neff and that North East Township had more millings.
The leveling of the dirt piles at the back of the Greenfield Community Park was discussed.
Hull Excavating completed the work. The area needed to be worked over to bust up clumps
and remove stones. A harley rake was recommended. Steve will check with Rick Allgeier
from Greene Township to find out if we could borrow his.

Steve Rathmann made a motion to approve a subdivision waiver request from Gary Boyd,
Williams Road to exceed the 4:1 depth to width ratio. The Planning Commission had reviewed
and recommended approval. Sal Fedele seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

There was discussion regarding the driveway pipe, drainage issues, ditching and road build up
in front of the Dennis Feltenberger property.

No final public comment was presented.

Kevin Bartlett made a motion to adjourn. Steve Rathmann seconded. No public comment was
made. Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 7:33 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner
Secretary



